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Dear Member

At the first informal meeting of the group, during the conference in April
at Gregynog, there was unanimous support for an annual Newsletter which
would help members keep in touch with each other and provide news of
general interest. We are, of course, open to suggestions about the format
and content of future Newsletters, so please send us your ideas! This
first issue is fairly slim and is inevitably dominated by the 1list of
members. Future issues will only contain the names and addresses of new
members. Members are Invited to send news items to the Secretary for
inclusion in the next Newsletter, but please remember that such items must
be of very general interest or they will have lost their "news" value by
this time next year.

How better to start this first Newsletter than with brief tribute to the
conference during which the Group was launched, at GREGYNOG, POWYS, April
3rd - 5th, 1987. With a theme of CASTLES IN WALES AND THE MARCHES, the
weekend provided eight lectures on recent or current research and field
visits to Dolforwyn and Montgomery. The conference was alsoc used as an
occasion to honour the work of David Cathcart King, and a volume entitled
Castles in Wales and the Marches: essays in honour of D.J. Cathcart King
(see Recent Publications for details) was presented to him.
Congratulations to the editors of the volume, John Kenyom and Richard
Avent, and to the conference organizer, Chris Arnold, for an excellent
weekend .

The evening session on the Saturday at Gregynog was devoted to an informal
First meeting of the Castle Studies Group, as a result of which a STEERRING
COMMITTEE waz elected/veiunteered, consisting of Bob Higham, Lawrence

Butler, John Kenyon, Denys Pringle, Tom McNeill and David Johnson, the

first acting as general secretary, the others representing England, Wales,
Scotland, Northern Ireland and the Republic of Ireland respectively. The
various matters which the committee has since pursued are described below.

MEDIEVAL ARCHAEOLOGY:THE PAST AND THE FUTURE;: a one day conference
organized by the Society for Medieval Archaeology, i5th April, 1987, at
University College, London. The day was devoted to reports on the work of
the various topic groups within British medieval archaeology. Bob Higham
gave a brief report on the conception and birth of the Castles Studies
Group, which was useful in bringing its existence to a wider audience.
Several new members have joined as a result.

REPORT FOR INCLUSION IN THE JOURNAL OF THE SOCIETY FOR MEDIEVAL
ARCHAECLOGY .

Following the Society's decision to publish annually a report from each
topic group, the following paragraph has been submitted:-

In December 1985 a Council meeting of the Soclety considered a proposal for
the formation of a specialist topic group devoted to the study of castles.
The idea met with general approval and throughout 1986 much correspondence
took place to establish the potential support throughout the British Isles.
This proved to be widespread: there had never been a group of this sort,
despite the proliferation of other 'topic groups' in medieval archaeology
as a whole. Two well-established concerns, the Chiteau Gaillard conference






